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MINUTES OF THE FINDLAY CIVIL SERVICE COMMISSION

November 2, 2023
The Civil Service Commission met on Thursday, November 2, 2023 in the small Conference room on the third floor of the Municipal Building.  Those present at the meeting were Civil Service Commission members – Jeff Fort, Chuck Clapper, Tom Kemp; and Amy Hayslett, Administrative Assistant to the Commission. 
A. Approval of Minutes:

A motion was made by Chuck Clapper to approve the minutes from the October 5, 2023 meeting.  Said motion was seconded by Tom Kemp, unanimously approved, motion carried and minutes adopted.
B.
The following was reported: 
Unfinished Business:
1. After a meeting with Service Safety Director, Rob Martin, and presenting to the Department Heads at the Sync Meeting on October 17, it was agreed that each department would encumber funds ($2,000 - $3,000) under “seasonal employment” in their budgets. This will allow flexibility and options when creating the student work-study program.
2. Head of the Water Department, Jason Phillips, explained that the reason his team did not want to require a license for Waterline Maintenance Worker I is because they did not want to potentially lose a good employee if that employee failed the licensing exam – employment would be contingent upon passing the licensing exam within 2 years of hire date. As of now, it will remain a tested position.
New Business:
1. The Police Officer Written Examination was administered on October 12, 2023 as follows:

19 – Applicants

  1 – Applicant rejected die to being over the age limit
  2 – Never signed up for Exam
  4 – No shows
  1 – Failed
11 - Passed

2. Firefighter Physical Agility test occurred on October 14, 2023. Both firefighters and applicants stated that they appreciated the staggered start times, and felt that the whole process ran “smoother” and “more efficiently.”


28 – Applicants



  2 – No shows


              3 - Withdrew prior to test



  2 – Failed blood pressure check so unable to participate



  4 – Failed



17 - Passed

3. Fire Chief Eberle is sending out a written questionnaire prior to in-person interviews – hoping to get more participation and better responses if made a part of the interview process. The questionnaire is the “first interview.”
4. Police Officer Physical Agility Exam given on October 15 and October 25, 2023. Two applicants, who are currently in the Police Academy, were unable to make the Exam on October 25th due to being in class. Captain Hendren and Amy Hayslett administered the test at Donnell Stadium – both passed. The results of the October 25th test are as follows:



10 – Applicants



  1 – Withdrew prior to exam



  1 – Withdrew during 1.5-mile run



  8 – Passed

5. Attended the first Business Advisory Council meeting on October 17, 2023.


a. You Science – will sign the City up for an account


b. presenting to student leadership class on Dec. 5th.

6. The Dispatcher Lateral Transfer application period opened on October 16, 2023. We have only received 2 applications that meet the Lateral Transfer requirements, but on a more positive note – 32 people are now on the notification list to be notified about the next entry-level opening.


7.
Discussion was had that Amy will start an Excel spreadsheet to keep track of the 



statistics concerning the applications – number received, gender, race, ethnicity,



etc. 

8.
 Approval of 2024 Budget (including Payroll Change Notice for Amy Hayslett) – 



 Motion made by Tom Kemp and seconded by Chuck Clapper, unanimously 



 approved and motion carried. 
 9.
Employee Retention Group meeting was held on October 26, 2023.

           10. 
YTD Budget Report
The next meeting of the Civil Service Commission will be held at 11:30 a.m. on Thursday, January 4, 2024, in the small conference room located on the third floor of the Municipal Building.  
There being no further business to come before the Commission, a motion to adjourn was made by Tom Kemp and seconded by Chuck Clapper.  Motion carried.
Respectfully submitted,
Amy Hayslett
Administrative Assistant
